WOOD COUNTY EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS INC

May 7, 2024
The monthly WCEC Business Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Ken, WA8LLM.  There were 12 members and guests present at the meeting.  There were introductions since there were a few people who hadn't been at the meetings for awhile, and there were new people at the meeting.     
A motion to accept the April 2, 2024, minutes as they were E-Mailed, and after they were corrected, was made by Bill, N8JXO, and seconded by Roger, KE8LCM.  Motion carried.  There were extra copies of the April minutes available at the meeting.  
The Treasures Report was read.  A motion to accept the Treasures Report was made by Joe, N8MEV, and seconded by Brent, KD8DLX.  Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS
Ken, WA8LLM, gave a report on the 147.255 MHz voice repeater system.  Ken said that he needs to get to the St Marys site to get the UHF Beam moved to get a link path to the Repeater Transmitter.  Joe, N8MEV, said that he and Bob, KC8RSJ, went to the Rockport Receiver site on the day before the meeting to work on the Remote Receiver.  They said that everything checked out okay, by the equipment was in disarray.  As far as they can tell, the Elizabeth Remote Receiver is working okay, but the Laurel Creek Remote Receiver may or may not be working.  Ken said he still needs to get the equipment put together to get the Hendershot Farm Remote Receiver back in operation.  And, the Williamstown Remote Receiver needs to be checked out since it can only be used within a short distance.  A short discussion followed.
Bill, N8JXO, gave a report on the websites of www.wc8ec.org  and www.wc8ec.com  He said the websites are still up and running.  Ken, WA8LLM, asked Roger, KE8LCM, if he is still able to put the ARES Bulletins on the web sites.  Roger said that if Ken gets the bulletins to him, he will put them on the sites.  Ken said he needs to get the DAREN News caught up since he hasn't worked on them since September, 2023, when his main computer went down and he lost some of the records.

Judy, N8UFQ, said the Communications Trailer is still sitting on the top of the hill where Field Day is held.  Ken, WA8LLM, said that he stopped by the trailer to get some equipment when he went to the Hendershot Farm tower site.  Ken said he may start taking some radio equipment to the trailer to get ready for Field Day.

Ken, WA8LLM, said that he talked to himself using the 443.175 MHz repeater.  He doesn't know what kind of range it has since he didn't talk to anyone else on it.

Ken, WA8LLM, said that even though he is no longer an ARES official, we can still keep our equipment list up-to-date as a resource.  He just wanted to remind everyone that if they have any equipment changes they want to have on resource records, to put them on an ARES form.  The ARES Forms can be found on the websites of www.wc8ec.org  and www.wc8ec.com 
Ken, WA8LLM, reminded everyone who hasn't completed the National Emergency Management System (NIMS), ICS 100, 200, 700, and 800 courses, and any other NIMS communications courses, they should try to get them completed.  If anyone completes any of the courses he would like to have a copy of their certificates to be put in the WCEC files.
Ken, WA8LLM, reminded everyone to keep their membership activity hours up-to-date.  With the Challenge at Mountwood and the Hamfests, there should be plenty of hours that can be logged.  Any meetings that are attended should also be kept track of.  Just keep track of the hours in case WCEC applies for any other grants so we can show hours of activity the group has.

Cathy, KC8DJJ, gave a report on the raffle tickets for the 55 inch smart TV that are being sold as a fund raiser.  The drawing for the TV will be held at May WCEC meeting.  Cathy has already picked up the TV and is thinking about getting a Blackstone grill to raffle off as a fund raiser.  A short discussion followed.

Ken, WA8LLM, wanted to remind everyone if they have friends or relatives who haven't registered their Kroger Card, to ask them to register it, and show WCEC as the donation recipient.
Rick, WV8DOC, gave a report on the Everbridge system.  He needs the E-Mail address, and telephone number, of anyone who wants to be in the system in whatever group they want to be in.  A short discussion followed.

Judy, N8UFQ, said the Hendershot Farm tower site is still there.  Ken, WA8LLM, said that since the sun wasn't that active during the winter he was worried about not having a voltage regulator on the batteries, that are being charged by solar panels, but since the days are getting longer and more sun, he put together a regulator and placed it on the batteries.  Ken says he still needs to drop the two wind generators that aren't working and put a known good one in their place.  Ken talked about what systems will be on the at the site.  Ken is hoping to get several things done at the tower site as soon as he gets some of the other projects completed. 

Ken, WA8LLM, said there hasn't been any new nodes or major changes on the AREDN (Amateur Radio Emergency Digital Network) this month, but the system is still active.  Joe, N8MEV, said there is a new version of software that is out.  The new version has the ability to reset itself if the node goes to sleep.  A short discussion followed.
Ken, WA8LLM, said the Basic Electronic Class is on hold for a little while until some of the other projects get completed.  Ken still wants to talk to Kenny, KB8YAV, about getting one night a week, for a few weeks, at the church to hold the class.  A short discussion followed.

Bill, N8JXO, said the Health Department is talking about moving to another location, so the EOC will be on hold until further notice.

Ken, WA8LLM, said the 462.675 MHz GMRS (General Mobile Radio Service) repeater is still working fine.  He said that Randy, K8KHW, in Newport, talks to Bret, N8FXH, in Grantsville a few times a week.  Ken is still planning to link the 462.675 MHz repeater to the 462.575 MHz repeater on the Summit Tower site in Vienna.  A lengthy discussion followed.

Ken, WA8LLM, said that he is still planning to go to the Kings Ridge Road tower site in St Marys to move the UHF Link antenna to get a path to the
Sand Hill transmitter site.  He also wants to install a Packet Radio that will operate on the DAREN (Digital Amateur Radio Emergency Network) on 145.69 MHz.
Joe, N8MEV, has been talking to George, KE8CAF, about installing a self supporting tower at George's aunt farm.  Ken, WA8LLM, will provide the tower.  They are hoping to install the tower some time this summer.  The tower will be solar powered and have a Remote Receiver for the 147.255 MHz repeater, an AREDN mesh node, and a DAREN Packet Radio system on it.  Joe is wanting to install a DAREN Packet Radio at his location on Dutch Ridge Road.  A short discussion followed.
Ken, WA8LLM, wanted to thank everyone that helped with the Challenge at Mountwood Mountain Bike Race on April 21st.  Ken said there were about 18 Amateurs and non-Amateurs that provide the communications.  There was two accidents at the race.  One was major, and one was minor, but still bad.  a short discussion followed.  

Ken, WA8LLM, reminded everyone the Parkersburg/Wood County Hamfest will be held on October 12th.  Ken and Judy, N8UFQ, picked up a few door prizes at the Athens Hamfest that will be used for door prizes at the Wood County Hamfest.  We need to keep getting door prize items for the Hamest.  Ken has paid the the $300 dollars, and has the contract for the use of the 4-H Building for the Hamfest.  Ken says he has two solar panels. One will be given away at this years Hamfest, and one for next year, if we have it.  Ken said he will talk to Terry, KC8TUE, about sending out E-Mails asking for door prize donations.

Ken, WA8LLM, reminded everyone the Chic-Fil-A Road run will be held on June 22nd at 8:00 am.  Ken said that he is going to try to build six new race clocks and have them ready for the race.  Ken said that there needs to be at least 7 or 8 communicators for the race at miles 1 through 5 , and at the start and finish line.  June 22nd is also the date for Field Day.  Since the race starts at 8:00 am, it should be over by 11:00 am, in plenty of time to start operating Field Day.   

Field Day will be held on June 22nd and 23rd, starting and ending at 2:00 pm.  Field Day will be held at the Hendershot Farm.  Ken is hoping to have new five band inverted "V" fan antennas built for Field Day.
Ken, WA8LLM, gave a report on the Solar Eclipse that happened on April 8th.  Ken said members of the PARK (Parkersburg Amateur Radio Klub) asked for help setting up Amateur Radio stations to observe radio propagation and for show and tell for the students at the Parkersburg South High School.  Since there was no trees to install antennas, Bob, KC8RSJ, Joe, N8MEV, and Ken used some of the WCEC antenna systems to install the antennas.  A short discussion followed.   
                               NEW BUSINESS
Since there are very few people that help with the set up, operate, and tear down the BINGO games, Cathy, KC8DJJ, suggested that we quit operating the BINGO games at the Parkersburg Homecoming and the Volcano Days Festival.  A discussion followed.  Bill, N8JXO, made a motion to drop the BINGO games at the Parkersburg Homecoming and Volcano Days Festival, seconded by Brent, KD8DLX.  Motion carried.

Brent, KD8DLX, made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Bill, N8JXO.  The meeting adjourned at 8:26 pm.
THOSE IN ATTENDANCE
Ken Harris WA8LLM/Unit 251, Cathy Orr KC8DJJ/Unit 257,  George Orr KE8CAF/Unit 289,  Joe Thomas N8MEV/Unit 291, Bob Marlow KC8RSJ/Unit 292, Judy Peterson N8UFQ/Unit 255, Brent Rice KD8DLX/Unit 272, Ken Riffle KB8QPW/Unit 268, Roger Radcliff KE8LCM/Unit 281  Bill Davidson N8JXO/Unit 283, Rick Sawyer WV8DOC/Unit 262, Terry Meadows KC8TAM
